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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

WATER AND SEWER AUTHORITY

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Human Resources and Labor Relations Committee

September 10, 2014
MEETING MINUTES

Committee Members Present

DC Water Staff Present

Edward Long, Chairman

George Hawkins, General Manager
Ellen Boardman

Randy Hayman, General Counsel
Rachna Butani

Linda R. Manley, Board Secretary   
Robert Mallett


Union Presidents Present

Barry Carey, AFSCME 2091
Michelle Hunter, NAGE R3-06
Yvette Martin-Groves, Rep., AFGE 631
Jonathan Shanks, AFGE 872
Charles White, AFGE 2553
1.  Call to Order


Edward Long called the meeting to order at 11:04 a.m.

2.  Succession Planning Presentation
a).
Samuel Bannerman presented the succession planning roadmap for the authority – Blue Horizon 2020, Goal 1, Initiative Three.  The presentation highlighted industry definitions of succession planning; the process DC Water would implement to develop its plan; and emphasized leadership’s commitment to develop.and retain internal talent. The Committee expressed concerns about the tentative timeline for development of the succession plan which is tentatively scheduled to be implemented in 2016. The General Manager clarified that the planned 2016 timeline would be for the comprehensive enterprise-wide plan. Mr. Hawkins noted that the process of identifying critical positions that may transition in the near future was underway. He committed to provide an update on planning efforts in approximately six months. 
3.

Union Topics for discussion
a).
HR Committee Guidelines

Michelle Hunter, President, NAGE Local R3-06, expressed concerns regarding planned Committee changes she perceived would limit participation for the union presidents. Mr. Long explained the planned changes were not intended to limit union participation, but instead were meant to give proper consideration to union concerns without having the Committee entertain matters prematurely. Chairman Long expressed the Committee welcomed an open dialogue with labor but also recognized that certain matters needed to have been concluded, as it related to policy, collective bargaining, and legal requirements before presentation to the Committee. 

Jonathan Shanks, President, AFGE Local 872, expressed that the changes would effectively diminish the voice of the Unions. Mr. Long offered to consider the matter further and make adjustments as needed. Consistent with this offer the unions were invited to submit an agenda for the November meeting. The Committee will consider matters that are not being grieved, bargained or the subject of a disciplinary proposal.

b).
GM’s position on meeting with Union members about personnel issues
This item was discussed during open discussion.  
.  


c).
Open Discussion

Mr. Long spoke of industry trends and shifts in General Managers role. Mr. Hawkins concurred that the GM’s position has evolved into more of a CEO role and function, and CEO should be added to the GM title. At the request of the Committee, the General Manager will update the Committee about the structure of the organization.  

The Committee recommends to the full Board the title change for the General Manager to General Manager/CEO.  Mr. Long stated with no objection from the Committee, the General Manager’s evaluation will be coming up in October and the title change should be rolled up with the General Manager’s performance appraisal.  
  
.


4.

Executive Session 



NA
5.
Adjournment


The meeting adjourned at 11:54 a.m. 


FOLLOWUP ITEMS: 

The General Manager to update Committee of the structure of the organization, on a semi-annual basis. 

